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Because the bill does not provide a definition for "accident insurance", the fiscal implications
cannot be determined at this time. However, the bill is expected to result in significant loss of
Child Support Retained Collections depending on the interpretation of "accident insurance".

The bill would amend the Family Code by adding additional exclusions to the duty of an insurer to
report claims to the state Title IV-D agency. These exclusions include a claim for benefits to be
paid under a limited benefit insurance policy that provides accident insurance. "Accident
insurance" is not defined by the bill. 

Currently, the Office of the Attorney General (OAG) has the authority to intercept certain funds
that would be paid to a noncustodial parent under an accident insurance claim. These collections
are applied to the noncustodial parent's unpaid child support balance, also known as "arrears".
According to the OAG, as the bill does not define "accident insurance" it is not clear what funds
would apply and be eligible for interception under current law to apply to arrears for a
noncustodial parent. The OAG estimates that under a broad interpretation of "accident insurance"
the bill would result in a $2.0 million monthly ($24.0 million annually) reduction in child support
collections. Under a more narrow interpretation the reduction in child support collections would
be less. Of the collections on arrears, 15% are assigned to the state for child support operations.
Under the scenario of a broad interpretation of "accident insurance", this would mean a $300k per
month ($3.6 million per year) reduction in revenue to child support operations. Additionally,
when recovered assistance is appropriated to the OAG to spend across child support strategies, the
funds are eligible for Federal Financial Participation at a 66% match rate, resulting in a total
impact of up to $10.8 million per year to the state. As a result of the lack specificity to the term
"accident insurance" in the provision of the bill, the total fiscal impact as a result of lost revenue
to the state is indeterminate.  

The bill would take effect immediately upon a two-thirds majority vote of each house, otherwise
the bill would take effect September 1, 2017.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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Source Agencies: 302 Office of the Attorney General, 454 Department of Insurance
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